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CORRESPONDENCE 

Butternut Ridge, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed find order for $3.00 to be applied 

to payment on renewal of the Highway. I am 

enjoying the best of health and fellowship 

with Christ our Saviour. He is blessing me 

wonderfully these days. I am working in the 

woods this winter and having services on Sun- 

days in camp. My Lord is blessing me in this 

work. We have seven different denomina- 

tions represented in camp, including Roman 

Catholic. They are all very attentive, and we 

all agree that Christ our Redeemer was born 

and died that we might have everlasting life, 

and His blood is sufficient. Pray for us and 

that my life and testimony might be a light 

to lead them to Christ. 
Yours in love and fellowship of our Lord 

and Saviour Jesus Christ. 
Wishing you a Happy New Year, I am, 

Yours in the service, 

BUDD D. PRICE 

Black’s Harbour 

Dear Highway : 

Greetings in Jesus’ name. Christmas has 

come ‘and gone again. Another year is just 

about spent. We trust it is one more year’s 

work for Jesus as well as one less of life to 

live. 

We want to take this opportunity to thank 

all, through the Highway, who had their 

share in making this one of the most pleas- 

ant Christmas seasons of our lives. We re- 

ceived so many beautiful cards and cheering 

letters along with so many other nice and 

useful gifts that we appreciated so much. 

Again we say, thank you and God bless you. 

Our church here at Black’s Harbour gave us 

ten dollars in cash besides so many other 

lovely gifts. We thank God for the thought- 
fulness and kindness of such a church. May 

God help us to feed them on the finest of the 

wheat from the Spiritual standpoint. 

We are expecting to begin revival services 

here the 16th of January. Evangelist A. D. 

Cann is to be the special speaker. We covet 

your prayers for same that God may give 

us a gracious revival. We enjoyed our meet- 

ings this fall with Brothers H. S. Wilson and 

F. A. Watson very much. I love them now 

more than ever. God gave us some souls 

with them both for which we praise Him. 

We wish you all a Bright and Prosperous 

New Year. 

H. S. AND MRS. MULLEN 

Four Falls, N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 
Please find inclosed renewal to the High- 

way. Another year has gone and we are en- 

joying the blessing of the Lord in our souls. 

Praise the Lord for what He is to me this 

morning. 
Yours in Him, 

T. WOLVERTON 

Millstream 

Dear Highway Readers: 

We feel constrained at this time to write 

a few words in acknowledgment of the good- 
ness of God and His undertakings in our 

behalf. While it has been a year of peculiar 

testings that has kept us calling on God for 

more grace to keep us from going under, 

we thank our Heavenly Father we have been 

brought through with a good degree of vic- 

tory and blessing on our soul, and at the 

present writing we thank God we are able 

to balance our spiritual budget and feel that 

we have a surplus on hand for unexpected 

emergencies and any new offensive that the 

enemy may send along. There have been 

times through the year when we have not 

only felt like shouting but have actually 

sounded the trumpet for our Lord and Mas- 

ter, and right now we feel like letting out a 

ram’s horn blast for God and truth. Glory 

to God. 

We were kindly remembered at Christmas 

by the people coming to our home making 

us a donation of cash and enjoying a chicken 

supper together. Later we received other 

useful gifts including two fine turkeys, and 

as our children were away, wife and I each 

had a turkey. Oh, happy Christmas days. We 

thank God and his people and take courage 

as we move into the New Year. We also wish 

to thank those who sent us beautiful Christ- 
mas cards. 
Wishing you all a safe voyage over the 

turbulent waters of life and an abundant en- 

trance into the City of God. 

Yours .and His, 

P. W. BRIGGS 

Gordonsville 
Dear Brother Dow: 

Enclosed you will find renewal for High- 

way that is a wonderful help to me as I do 

not get out to church very much nowadays. 

Happy New Year to all the Highway readers. 

MRS. JOHN .T. CAMPBELL 

Kingston, Kings Co., N. B. 

Dear Brother Dow: 

Please find enclosed $2.00 for my King’s 

Highway renewal for one year and the bal- 

ance (50c) for the Highway Supplementary 

Fund. Well, another Christmas Day is passed 

and we hope that the peace and goodwill 

spirit has found an entrance into the mil- 

lions of hearts this season, for truly living in 

this world as it is today would be sad indeed 

without it. We praise God today that the 

song that the angels sang on that memorable 

night that the Babe of Bethlehem was born 

has never grown old, but seems to ring out 

in notes of joy in the hearts of His people 

today for they know that the Prince of 

Peace still lives and reigns, and His King- 

dom shall have no end. He has told us about 

these days that we are living in, and said, 

look up for your redemption draweth nigh, 

so we praise Him today for the refreshing 

and the reviving of our hope in Christ, that 

the anchor of our souls is holding steadfast 

in Him, the Rock of our salvation. Jesus 

never fails. If we abide in Him we need not 

fear for He will surely pilot our frail bark 

safely over the stormy voyage of this life. I 

thank Him that He has made a place for the 

most humble and weakest of His children 

to fill, each one is under His care and notice. 

Praise God for His word, praise God for 

the chart (the dear old Holy Bible). Let us 

obey the command and learn to pray as He 

taught His disciples to pray. Many of us 

seem unable to do much or anything worth 

while to change conditions of the present 

day. Some of us are growing old, passed the 

three score and ten limit. Bodies are growing 

weaker, financial conditions more difficult, 

less to give to His cause which. we love to 

see carried forward, and we seem so helpless 

to help where we see so much help needed, 

but amid it all we can pray, and He has 

promised to answer, so let us pray and con- 

tinue to pray for the reward is sure for those 
who faint not. Your editorial of the 15th 
inst, is very encouraging to me. May God 
bless you, Brother Dow, and all of His dear 
children scattered throughout the whole 
world, is my prayer, for if each one in their 
small corner let that light shine the revival 
I believe will come. 

Your brother in Christ, 

J. W. COSMAN 

Saint John, N. B. 
Dear Highway Readers: 
We ‘have not sent in any report of our do- 

ings since we came to Saint John so perhaps 
a letter would not be amiss at this season. 

First, we would say, we are, and have been 
enjoying the fellowship and co-operation of 
these dear people. The membership is not 
large, but steady and faithful, and we find 
them lovers of truth. 
. Since coming here, we have done some ex- 
tensive repairing on both church and parson- 
age, (following up the good work started by 
Brother Mullen). This has meant heavy work, 
and each have been willing to share his or her 
part of the burden. 
We had a service at the T. B. Hospital, and 

in November we had a service in the Alliance 
Tabernacle, after which six candidates were 
baptized. These were not converted since our 

coming here as pastor, but a carrying out of 
the fact that “one sows, and another reaps.” 
The Christmas season was a time of pleasant- 
ness. We were so lovingly remembered by 

our congregation with gifts of money and 
useful personal and household articles, also 
over ome hundred greeting cards came 
through the mail from friends far and near. 
It is so nice to be remembered, and we say, 
“Thank you” again to every one. We had a 
special Christmas service in which the child- 
ren sang and recited, bringing praise and 
glory to “The New Born King.” 
We also had a very nice watch-night service. 

Sister Ariel Watson was present and gave us 

a vocal solo; also Brother H. K. Ingersoll, 

Brother Raymond Parks, Sister Ella McCar- 
thy and Brother DeVern Mullen gave address- 
es on different phases of our church work, 
and their hopes and aspirations for 1940. 
These articles will appear in the Highway in 
the near future. 

Two souls have returned to the Lord re- 
cently, for which we rejoice. We expect to be 

on the air the first week in February, during 

the devotional period at 8.30 a. m. over CHS]. 
We are all well at present, children have 

had chicken-pox, but are well now. God is 
keeping us blessed in our souls, and are ex- 
pecting to be true to God and Holiness. 

Yours in Him, 

REV. & MRS. J. A. OWENS 

ADVICE TO MINISTERS 

Let them preach, in language understood by 

the common people, the glorious gospel of the 

blessed God. Let them tell the world lying in 

wickedness of sin, repentance, power, faith, 

judgment to come, and life everlasting. But 

above all let them live out their gospel, and by 

their zeal for souls, their passion for righteous- 

ness, the simplicity and purity of their lives, and 

their love for God and men, adorn the doctrine 

and persuade men.—Dr. W. B. Selbie. 
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